
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

IMPORTANT SAFETY RECALL 

NHTSA Recall Campaign # 23E014 
 

 
                 February 28, 2023  
Dear BraunAbility Dealer,  
 
This notice is sent to you in accordance with the requirements of the National Traffic and Motor Vehicle 
Safety Act.  
 
BraunAbility has decided that a defect that relates to motor vehicle safety may exist in certain Accessory 

Child Seat Weldments manufactured October 24, 2020 – January 4, 2023. Component TAS-01223, child 

seat weldment, is included in optional kits VSS-K-2603 “VSS-2600 (LS) CHILD LATCH KIT” and VSS-K-2604 

“VSS-2600 (RS) CHILD LATCH KIT” which are accessories to the BraunAbility Turny Evo Seat Model VSS-

2602. Component TAS-01223, child seat weldment, may have been manufactured with welds that do not 

meet the engineering design intent. Improperly welded lower child restraint anchors may detach during 

a crash, increasing the risk of injury to the seat occupant.  

 

Owners of a Turny Evo Seat Model VSS-2602 with accessory kit VSS-K-2603 or VSS-K-2604 installed will 
be instructed to make an appointment with their local BraunAbility Dealer. The Dealer will follow Service 
Bulletin 517379 for the inspection process. If incomplete welds are observed, the dealer will order a new 
Child Seat Weldment, part number TAS-01223, and install it per the Latch Kit Installation Instructions. 
After inspection and repair (if necessary), the dealer will submit a warranty claim to BraunAbility 
documenting the work completed. BraunAbility will issue a credit to the dealer in a timely manner. 
Technical Service Bulletin 517379 and Warranty Claim instructions can be found on BraunAbility 
Connect+ Knowledge Database in the resource titled, “23E014 Turny Evo Optional Accessory Child Latch 
Kit Recall”. 
 

Dealers who purchased accessory kit VSS-K-2603 or VSS-K-2604 from BraunAbility, which may contain a 
recalled component, will be notified by BraunAbility with the order number and purchase order number 
in which the transaction was processed. The dealer will be asked to search their records to find to whom 
the Child Latch Kit was sold. BraunAbility will request the owner’s name and mailing address, so recall 
notification can be sent.   
 
Please remember it is a violation of federal law for a dealer to deliver a new motor vehicle or any new or 
used item of motor vehicle equipment under a stop-sale or recall until the defect or noncompliance is 
remedied. In other words, if you have a vehicle equipped with a Turny Evo seat including Accessory Kit 
VSS-K-2603 “VSS-2600 (LS) CHILD LATCH KIT” or VSS-K-2604 “VSS-2600 (RS) CHILD LATCH KIT” 
manufactured in the defined timeframe, it must be repaired before it can be sold.  
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
In taking this action, BraunAbility continues to place the safety of our customers at the top of our 
priorities. We are committed to supporting each of our dealer partners in their efforts to serve our 
customers. It is our hope that the steps outlined in this letter will serve to reaffirm that commitment and 
acknowledge the value we place in our working relationship. Should you have any questions regarding 
the matters outlined above, feel free to contact the BraunAbility Recall Team at (833) 863-3539 or 
recall@braunability.com.  
 
 
Sincerely,  
Rick Nelson 

 
 

Director of Customer Care & Aftersales 
BraunAbility  
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